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VIA hand delivery at public hearing:
Water-Draft-Permit-Comment@adeq.state.ar.us
April 8, 2016

Director Keogh,
Katherine McWilliams,

5301 Northshore Drive
North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317

Dear Director Keogh,
Ms. McWilliams,

I am submitting these comments for the public record on the EC Farms request to ADEQ
for a major modification for Permit 3540-WR-7 to convert from storage and application
of swine waste from EC Farms to land only application of swine waste from C&H Hog
Farms.

ADEQ must consider the outcome that EC/C&H will have a cumulatively significant
impact of degradation through its major tributaries such as Big Creek’s main and Left
Forks and the Little Buffalo River as they contribute significantly to the waters of the
Buffalo National River (BNR,) a Tier 3 Outstanding Resource Water (ORW), our
nation’s first National River. Therefore, ADEQ must adhere to the EPA requirement of
an anti-degradation review before adding a greater number of EC/C&H swine waste
spreading fields in the karst Boone formation hydrogeology of the BNR watershed. The
EC Farms proposal will not mitigate, but only exacerbate the build-up of pollutants in the
BNR resulting in a confirmation that ADEQ’s approval of this modification will
demonstrate a consistent lack of required anti-degradation planning and review of BNR
outstanding waters, and the cumulative waste loading of its tributaries that impact the
quality of the Buffalo River itself. This pertains because C&H is a Reg. 6 CAFO, and if
this modification is approved, its waste will be spread by a Reg 5 CAFO, thus creating a
rather murky mix of both types of ADEQ’s swine CAFO permits.

As required by the federal anti-degradation policy at 40 CFR §131.12, ADEQ is charged
by 40 CFR §131.12(a) to develop and adopt a statewide anti-degradation policy and to
identify methods for implementing that policy. This applies to point and nonpoint
pollution sources. It includes providing procedures for identifying and assessing less
degrading or non-degrading alternatives; procedures for determining the importance of
economic or social development to justify significant degradation of high quality surface
waters (in the present case the BNR, our country’s premium National River and a major
source of tourism related economic development for the region, as well as the entire
state); and information on intergovernmental coordination and public participation
processes. ADEQ has not coordinated, collaborated with or even responded to the
Department of the Interior’s National Park System (NPS) in addressing or acknowledging
























